May 21, 2015

Board of Education, Gadsden Independent School District P.O. BOX 70 Anthony, N.M. 88021



Re:

Acceptance of Bid

La Union Elementary School Partial Re-roofing-2015

Gadsden Independent School District

Dear Board Members:

On May 20, 2015 four bids were received for the above referenced project as shown on the enclosed bid tabulation sheet. The lowest **Base Bid of \$528,163.00** (without Tax) is from **Smith Roofing Inc.** due to Resident Contractor's Preference. The bid price of Smith Roofing Inc. was lower than Noble General Contractors (low non resident contractor) after multiplying by a factor of nine-five one-hundredths. Please review the attached project budget estimate for total estimated costs.

We recommend the acceptance of the bid from **Smith Roofing Inc.** and awarding them a contract for the Base Bid, if funds are available at this time.

If you have any questions regarding this bid or our recommendation please do not hesitate to contact our office.

Sincerely,

Tony Saenz. Associate AIA

P.S.: The deadline for registering of protests expires June 4, 2015, and any Contract must not be dated before that date.

Cc: Efren Yturralde, GISD

Richard Chavez, GISD

Steve Suggs, GISD

Rafael "Ralph" Gallegos, GISD

Sergio Martinez, PSFA